

Arts 047 71114

Community & **Enterprise** 047 30500

County Library 047 51143

County Museum 047 82928

> Environment 047 30593

**Finance** 047 30589

Fire/Building Control 047 30521

**Higher Education** Grants 047 30550

**Housing Estate** Management 047 30529

Housing Loans/Grants 047 30527

> Human Resource Management 047 30586

> > Motor Tax 047 81175

Planning 047 30532

Register of Electors 047 30547

> Roads 047 30597

**Water Services** 047 30504

## Monaghan COUNTY COUNCIL COMHAIRLE CONTAE MHUINEACHÁIN

Patrick Byrne Senior Inspector Environmental Licensing Programme Office of Climate Licensing and Resource Use **EPA** Regional Inspectorate Richview Clonskeagh Road Dublin 14

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

2 4 JAN 2010

CLIMATE CHANG UNIT RICHVIEW

21st Jan 2011.

Re:

Dear MR Byrne,

**Clontibret STW** 

SEUPB are grant aiding the planting of Willow plantations throughout the three jurisdictions of Scotland, NI, RoI as part of a INTERRIG IV funding measure. Monaghan County Council as partner to this project, have agreed to plant 20-acres at a site near a STW. We have chosen Clontibret STW for the project as it currently discharges to Clontibret Stream with unsatisfactory levels of BOD/COD/SS/P&N. There is also the availability of good land in the area suitable for the planting and harvesting of willow.

The project essentially consists of taking the current discharged water via pumps to a 1000m3 high level tank on nearby hill top. From here it passes through a series of electrically actuated valves, through 30mm irrigation pipes to the surface of the ground, where discharged through nozzles at root of newly planted Willows. The storage tank would hold approximately 20-days waste water should there be problem irrigating e.g. severe frost or other.

> Monaghan County Council, Council Offices, The Glen, Monaghan, Ireland. Comhairle Contae Mhuineacháin, Oifigí an Chontae, Bóthar an Ghleanna, Muineachán. Tel.: 00353 47 30500 | Fax: 00353 47 82739 | Email: info@monaghancoco.ie

There will be considerable study made of the process over the next four years with Universities and colleges from both sides of the border heavily involved.

Monaghan County Council intends to commence planting June 2011. I would like your advice on the current Discharge License lodged with the EPA and how it will be affected by this proposal.

Yours Sincerely,

Mark Johnston SEE

Pp. Shaphace Wenderman

Consent of copyright owner required for any other use.